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MUSTANG OWNERS CLUB AUSTRALIA (QLD) INC

GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES: December 20th 2017

MEETING OPENED: 7.35 pm

PRESENT: As per Attendance Book

APOLOGIES: Les Nye, Peter New, Neil de San Miguel, Simon Parr & Steven Foster

Chris Introduced Barry Lane as our new Vice President due to the resignation of Jack Hall.

John Greene asked if the members needed to vote on this, but as per our constitution the
management committee can appoint a member to fill any vacancy till the next election. Barry then
spoke to the members with his vision for the future of the club.

NEW MEMBERS / GUESTS: Nil
MINTES OF NOVEMBER MEETING:

Passed: JohnBinge  Seconded: Robyn Messenger Passed by the Majority of Members
Present

MINUTES ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES: David Irving said that he had only written a draft
for the proposal re honorary membership, not a proposal and the minutes should read as such.

TREASURERS OCTOBER REPORT

Passed by: Sue Clark an: Robyn Messenger. Passed by the majority of Members Present
INWARD CORRESPONDENCE:
Vetteletter Magazine, Pony Express & Mustang SA

New membership applications from Allan Dryden, Michael Radtke & Michele Briggs, Kevin Laing &
Robert & Sunny Hudson

Letter of Resignation from the position of Vice President from Jack Hall
Bank of Qld Statements

Accounts from BCC for Rates

Australia Post Account

Calendar from the Tasmanian Chapter

OUTWARD CORRESPONDENCE:

Email to acknowledge receipt of new membership applications

RUN REPORT: Marice spoke in Neil’s absence. The Roll up at Shannon’s was good and several
members braved the heat for some golf shots. Next run will be the annual Fish& Chips Run

Full report in the magazine.

OTHER EVENTS: 26th January at the Yatala Drive In. A special showing of Grease
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MAGAZINE REPORT: All Good

MERCHANDISE REPORT: Yo advised the members that the current club shirts are no longer
available, so a new design will have to be decided on in the new year.

BAR REPORT: As it was the Christmas meeting, it was decided at the last management meeting
that we would have an open bar, so a Christmas drink was had by all.

SOCIAL DIRECTORS REPORT: Robyn spoke of the Christmas Function. It went off very well,
and looks to be our venue next year. There would be 20 raffle prizes tonight

NATIONAL DELEGATES REPORT: Nothing to Report
QHMC REPORT: No meeting held
LUCKY MEMBERS DRAW: Ken Clark

MEMBERS PRESENT AT THE MEETING WHO ARE CELEBRATING BIRTDAYS THIS MONTH
WERE GIVEN A FREE RAFFLE TICKET IN TONIGHT’S RAFFLE. Linda Abrahams & Robyn
Messenger were the lucky recipients tonight

GENERAL BUSINESS:

Honorary Membership: This is still ongoing as we have to get it spot on for the Department of
Fair Trading.

Change of Run Date: This will be decided at our January Meeting.
Charities: This is still under review

David Irving asked about reducing the amount of money in our accounts and were there any
future plans for same. The committee are looking at reducing membership renewals and the
costs of SIVS letters. We also need to do some upkeep of our clubhouse and need to keep
sufficient funds on hand for that. Jim Pantlin asked if there would be a budget for overseas
guests for the 2021 Nationals

John Binge advised the members that one of our earlier members, Bob Seaward passed away in
early December.

Chris showed the meeting a calendar made by the Tasmanian Chapter. It is for sale @ $15 per
copy. One member suggested we look at producing our own for 2018. It will be discussed at a
later meeting.

Di Dunford thanked Robyn Noden for our Christmas Party and for the decorations she made for
the event.

Then it was time for big raffle draw. Congratulations to all the lucky winners and many thanks
to those that had a second win re-drawn so more members could benefit. Also, many thanks to
Brett Hodson for the Masterfood bags.

Chris then wished all a very merry Christmas and closed the meeting at 8.40 pm

Next Meeting: 24th January 2018.
Margaret Moran

SECRETARY
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Hi everyone,

Welcome back from the Christmas / New Year break. | don’t have a lot to report at this
time of year, so this report is mainly about thanking everyone from our club who
contributes to ensure we all have a good time at our meetings, runs and events.

The behind the scenes stuff that has to be done can sometimes seem a bit daunting,
particularly for big things like the Christmas Party or Concours and the regular
recurring things like runs and publishing the magazine. The club members who
regularly organise these things do a great job. | know the club would not be the same
without their efforts and | don’t think | thank them often enough. Please pitch in to
help whenever you can.

We have a new Vice President as I'm sure you have noticed in the minutes from the
December meeting. Jack Hall resigned at the end of November and the committee
appointed Barry Lane to fill the position until the next election. | tried to talk Jack into
continuing but | also respect his decision to resign. My thanks to Jack for his efforts
and to Barry for taking on the responsibility.

The January club run included almost 100 people in more than 45 Mustangs. A great
turnout and an excellent start to the club year. The February and March run details are
in this magazine, so please ‘opt in’ by RSVP to get the pony out of the barn and join
the fun.

Cheers,
Chris.

Happy New Year to All!

You may notice the new format for the Mustang News this month, I'm trying out a new
publishing program.

| encourage members to submit articles for potential use in the magazine, | look forward to
receiving varied articles whether about cars, good eateries or cooking.

I look forward to working with everyone to bring a new face and content to each monthly
edition.

Cheers

Robynw Messenger
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Proposal to Change the MOCA Monthly Club Run Date

The vote on this issue at the January 2018 meeting is intended to enable us to move forward, putting
this brief disruption behind us and getting on with promoting and enjoying our Club, our cars and the
friendships we have made. We will respect and enact the majority decision.

The proposal will be; that we change the monthly club run date from the first Sunday to the third
Sunday of each month. Once this motion is moved and seconded, all members present will be asked
to vote by a show of hands as usual.

The voting format for this issue/proposal has changed based on discussions and input from members
at the November meeting. This is not a constitutional change so it does not require a postal vote to
include all members. It is a proposal that will affect quite a few members who do not always attend
the monthly meetings, so the vote has been held over until January to afford these members the
opportunity to attend the meeting or to proxy vote by email. Emails shall be sent to a committee
member no later than 17 January 2018, one week before the meeting, so they can be collated and
tallied. Emails received after the cut-off will not be counted. The email proxy votes will be added to
the show of hands result but will not be shown or discussed before the show of hands.

Points for the Proposal:

1. Changing the date of the MOCA(QId) Inc. monthly club run will allow those who are
also financial members of the Pony Car Club to attend most runs conducted by both
clubs.

2. Changing the run date may increase MOCA membership by encouraging more ‘dual
members’ from the Pony Car Club.

3. The September run would no longer conflict with some family commitments on

Father’s Day, likewise the October run would not be on a long weekend.
Points against the Proposal:

1. MOCA and the Pony Car Club are not affiliated in any way and follow different
Constitutional Rules including Objectives. We should consider the objectives and
members of our club ahead of other clubs and their membership.

2. Changing the club run date was proposed at the Annual General Meeting of the Pony
Car Club approximately 4 to 5 years ago. The proposal was voted on at that meeting and
was solidly defeated.

3. MOCA club runs have been on the first Sunday for 30+ years. Why dispense with a
tradition that remains popular and still works well? A good example is the Fathers Day
Run on the first Sunday in September. This is usually one of our biggest runs, often
attracting 80 to 100 members.

4, There are approximately a dozen members (plus partners) who are members of both
MOCA and the Pony Car Club. It is a group of these members who are most interested to
change the MOCA run date.

5. If we change from the first Sunday it may impact on some of our members who
might also be members of other clubs that use the third Sunday as their run day.
Changing to suit some may disadvantage others.
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The Annual Fish n Chip Run is always a popular run, this year the mustang weather maker looked
after us with a clear day, and no looming storm on the horizon.

The RSVP’s were a little late coming in but on
¢ this event, | don’t mind as it is catch “your own” event.
| was heading to be on time after a late bit of
=@ work on the steed, | did however arrive on time to find
= great number of cars already parked up, | enlisted
Carmen to help with the raffle tickets, what a
blessing, thank you Carmen as we had a big group
and thanks to Ray for assisting with registration,

| called the members in for the prestart, it was good to see a few new faces lining up. With the
prestart completed | suggested that the members could move around in the group as we were motoring
and to use more than one lane to stay together. We soon headed off, it is always a challenge for me to get
the rumbling herd out of the paddock as a group, on this occasion | used the roundabout loop to get all the
cars rolling, is seemed to work. The traffic was flowing freely on the motorway which was great and we
made good time.

My eldest son had come along with his new camera and | suggested that if anyone wanted a rolling
shot to come along side, we ended up with some great shots, | will send them out when sorted.

The bump-ins from the BP joined us as we swept by and soon there was a snake line of mustangs
cruising the off ramp to Bribie.

The first turn off the bridge was missed by a few members, but they all found their way, and soon
the V8 rumble of 45 mustangs and couple of daily drivers subsided and table and chairs were setup,

Another big thank you to the early “land” grabbers who claimed the shade area for us. Fish n chip
orders were placed and we settled in. A couple of members enjoyed a refreshing dip in the water while
waiting for their orders

The Sylvan Beach Seafood Café coped well with 98 members being served. Although there was a
bit of a wait, they did a sterling job, even providing gluten free Fish and Calamari for some members. My
grilled Bara was delicious,

The raffles were drawn, yarns exchanged and the numbers dwindled as the members headed off

A big thank you to the members that
came and enjoyed the day

Prize winners for the day were,

Lucky Car - John Carnie
I Brett & Diane Hodson
2" Sharon &Warren Wright
3" Robyn Noden
4™ Bob & Rhonda Ward
5" Kaz Torreni
6™ Jack Hall
7" Josephine Rizzo
8" Kevin Abraham
9" Diane Scofield

Neil.de San Miguel
Run coordinator
See you on the next run!

Mm_oO___1D

\ oo oo _/
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From the Desk of the Vice President

| came into this Club approximately 5 years ago and entered as Vice President. | should never have done this,
as | had zero credibility back then. Some have been so kind as to say that | gained credibility over time.
Positions | have held have been from the top table to the back of the room, as Barman, and recently | served as
a Concours committee member and am proud to say that it was the most successful one this Club has ever
had, which was partially attributed to my sharing of a long list of contacts | have within the Logan area.

| reflect back on why | wanted to become a member of this Club:
1. To learn about the Mustang
2. To meet like-minded people

Since then, | have definitely learnt a lot about Mustangs. Club Members have supported me in gaining
knowledge. Also | have met a lot of people and have even been fortunate in gaining some friendships - sadly,
some of those people have turned their back on attending Club meetings. My goal is to get them back! Some
recent issues are starting to cause some dissent and division within the membership.

Chris, our President, made the call and asked me if | would like to step back into the VP role until the next
election. | did not jump at this — in fact it took me 4 days to make my decision. My decision is to support the
President and to make suggestions / recommendations to the Management committee.

At this point, | am not motivated to be the President nor even stand for a role at the next election.l am
motivated to assist and support in uniting all Club Members to come together, through the expertise | have
gained by being in other clubs, organisations and as a recent employer. | will set out to achieve this, to the best
of my ability, through:

* The development and implementation of a Club “Mission Statement’ to support our Club’s friendly
culture.

* Refocus Club members on wearing of name badges at all meetings, events and car runs, at all times.

* Toassist in leading our Club to be “all encompassing” where all members and their families feel
welcomed and equally respected.

* To improve relationships with other car clubs, where we are known as a friendly, welcoming Club.

* To listen to all members concerns and viewpoints, then guide decisions made to reflect fairness to all
Club members.

* To complete a “VP comments” section in our Club’s monthly Newsletter.

A quote that | saw in a club recently, while attending a social event, attracted my eye and got me thinking
about how it could benefit club members, by themselves asking this question when they read the following
quote.

“If every club member was just like me,
What sort of Club would we be?”

Looking forward to working with everyone in the New Year. Happy New Year everybody!

Regards
Barry Lane
Vice President - MOCA QId.
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MISSION STATEMENT:

Hello fellow members,

We would like to develop and implement a Club Mission Statement, to support our Club’s friendly culture and
revisit what we do as a Club — What is our Mission? What do we stand for?

The Mission Statement when agreed upon will appear in our Club House, on the website, on the cover of the
Constitution and on the front cover of each edition of our Club Magazine.

So what are we here for?

We need your help and would love to hear from you with your thoughts about what should be included in our
Mission Statement.
To start thought processes and as mentioned in my VP comments, | became a member to

1. Learn about the Ford Mustang
2. Meet like-minded people

The Mission Statement must be a brief, generic, objective statement. So come on let’s hear from everyone —
you have an opportunity to share your thoughts and contribute.
We will gather all input then present a statement for all to consider and agree upon at the February meeting.

Please send your ideas and input to mocagqld.vicepresident@gmail.com

Look forward to receiving your input.

NAME BADGES:

We would like to refocus all Club members attention back on to wearing name badges at all meetings, events
and car runs at all times.

No one Club member knows every other Club members name. Wearing your name badge at all MOCA
meeting and events, breaks down barriers and will assist in remembering others names and will make us a
more friendly Club both internally ( between ourselves) and externally (with members of the public we come
in contact with).

An example overheard at a recent Club meeting:
“Hey mate, do you know the name of the couple standing over there talking to Chris? | should know
them but I've forgotten their names. | was introduced to them once and | was hopeful you would know

their names before they came over here. | don’t want to be embarrassed.”

“Sorry mate | can’t help you. | can’t remember - haven’t got a clue what their names are. Guess | am
going to be embarrassed too!”

This situation could have been easily avoided if we all wore our name badges. By the way, neither of the Club
members having the above discussion were wearing their name badges either!

You are encouraged to wear your name badge at all meetings, events and car runs. Watch how more friendly
we all become with each other by doing this one simple act.

Barry Lane
Vice-President MOCA Qld
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Alex Arteaga

Cal Heyden
David Irving
Gordon Campbell
Jenny Lane
Leonie Kettleton
Margaret Fogarty
Neale Thomson
Rob Bone

Scott Gregory
Steve Emson
Toni Richardson
Sandra O’Connor

Allan Dryden
Christine MacKay
Diane Harney
Jane Switzer

Jon Huth

Lisa Board

Mark Stafford
Nicole Standish
Robert Consoli
Spencer Little

Steve Cunningham

Wayne Tanzer

Beven Dryden
Cynthia Hart
Fran Campbell
Jason Stimson
Karen O”Driscoll
Lloyd Vagg
Michelle Armitage
Richard Bowles
Rose Bek
Stephen Lynch
Steve Halls
Wendy Ruhle

Bob Kerr

Darcy Prasser
George Hart

Jane Travers-dJones
Kerri Cunningham
Lyndsay Henderson
Mike Jazowy
Rachel Greenaway
Roslyn Martin
Shirley Kunz-Curie
Sharon Buckingham
Tracey O’Callaghan
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Luxury Car Tax Article

Printed in Courier Mail 5th January 2018

From John Greene

Several Members at our Annual Fish n Chip Run
expressed an interest in the hats worn by our
President Chris, as well as Allan Rogers and Alan
Messenger.

These hats have a high Solar protection, are very
light, easily packable and we can get them
embroidered with the “Galloping” Pony as shown
here.

If interested in purchasing one of these hats please
contact our Merchandising Officer -

Yo Holst on Mobile 0412 004 042 or by

Emailing her at holstyolande9@gmail.com
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The Club calendar is designed to assist members planning ahead for designated runs and Club related
activities. Clubman of the Year points are assigned for these events. The Club Run is generally held on the 1st
Sunday of each month with a “rain date” set for the following Sunday. If for any reason there is a change to an
advertised run, details will be in the Coming Events page on the Club website at www.qgld.mustang.org.au.

The Club Calendar lists designated events / activities and these are therefore recognised as sanctioned Club
Runs. Points towards Clubman of the Year are only awarded for attendance at the official 1st Sunday of the
month Run (or Saturday where approppriate).

JANUARY 2018

FEBRUARY 2018

MARCH 2018

Sunday 4th - Club Run
Hinterland Cruise to Witta

Sunday 4th - Memorial Club Run
with Pony Club. Details in this

Details below magazine
Wednesday 24th MOCA QId Wednesday 28th MOCA QId
Club Meeting Club Meeting
APRIL 2018 MAY 2018 JUNE 2018

Wednesday 25th MOCA QId Club
Meeting

Wednesday 23rd MOCA QId Club
Meeting

Wednesday 27th MOCA QId Club
Meeting

January 2018
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This calendar is designed to assist members in planning ahead for events that have been sanctioned by the
Club, other than designated Club Runs and not necessarily orgabised by the Club. Club Person of the year
points are not assigned for these events. There is more detail about each events on the following pages,
including the location and time to meet and the contact details for the club member who has volunteered to
organise the Club’s participation in the event. An RSVP to the organiser and / or the Run and Events
Coordinator will make their job easier and is the classy thing to do.

JANUARY 2018

FEBRUARY 2018

MARCH 2018

Mid Month. Mid Week Run will be to
the Roadvale Hotel.
Details will follow

Mid Month, Mid Week Run will be to
Scarborough
Details will follow

APRIL 2018

MAY 2018

JUNE 2018

MOCA QLD Welcomes the Following

New Members ..........

Robert & Sunny Hudson - 1965 Silver Fastback
Allan & Tracy Dryden - 1968 Red Fastback
Michele & David Briggs - 2001 Crystal White Convertible
Michael Radtke - 2017 Lightning Blue Coupe
Kevin Laing - 2017 Ingot Silver Fastback
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FOR SALE

PERSONALISED PLATES
BLUE ON BLACK

$ 300.00

CONTACT BRIAN HUNT - 0418 716 292
Email - brianhunt@westnet.com.au

FOR SALE

MUSTANG OWNERS CLUB NUMBER PLATES QLD.

MOC 66

US SIZE - BLUE ON SILVER
NEVER FITTED

$950 ono
Contact BOB on Mobile - 0418 192 221
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